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Greetings NBPS Team, 

First, thanks to each of you for what you have continued to do all year. Our staff has 
galvanized to make the educational process during this unique time the model for 
many to see – THANK YOU! 

March arrived like a lion, with roaring winds and chilly temperatures, but they have not 
impeded our next phase of increasing in-person learning. Our Cohort A expansion will 
allow us to have more students participating in 5 days of in-person instruction, which 
began March 1st. I saw a lot of excitement as I visited schools and spoke with happy 
students and their grateful parents. It was great to see their smiles through the masks. 

Principals and their teams have done an outstanding job in planning the expansion and 
by the end of March almost all elementary schools will have increased 5-day in-person 
instruction to include multiple grades. Please keep in mind that plan execution still 
depends on space and other logistics that are specific to each school building. 

The launch of this latest phase continues to emphasize safety as the top priority, its 
health protocols shaped in consultation with the local and state Health Departments 
and the Department of Elementary and Secondary Education state COVD-19 task force. 
We are excited that positive COVID-19 cases everywhere have declined. New Bedford 
has seen more than six consecutive weeks of lower positive cases – with a current 4.25 
percent  positivity rate, down from 5.4 percent last week and almost 14.0 percent a few 
weeks ago. 

This phase of the expansion prioritizes elementary students with the highest needs and 
at the earliest grades. At this time Cohort D will remain the fully distance cohort until 
we can review these initial steps. 

In education, time is always extremely important. This unforgettable year did not slow 
down and neither did our collective focus to ensure that students and staff are 
engaged in high quality teaching and learning. June 21st, our last scheduled day of 
school is right around the corner and we must continue with our sense of urgency to 1) 
Prevent, 2) Recover, and 3) Accelerate student learning.  To Recover by assisting to 
remediate those students who need support – academically and socio-emotionally, 
AND Accelerate – that is, to push those students who are already proficient to maximize 
their strengths. 

We look forward to supporting the shift to make K-12 employees a priority for the 
vaccination: 

Baker-polito-announces-k-12-educators 
 

Thank you for your continued full efforts in this most 
important work. Remember, we are all in this together.  
Think of others, MASKUP and stay safe.  

Thank you,   

 

Thomas Anderson 

Superintendent 

https://www.mass.gov/news/baker-polito-administration-announces-k-12-educators-child-care-workers-and-k-12-school-staff


 

 

2 

 

Julie Regan is a proud graduate of New Bedford High School 

and  Bridgewater University where she earned a Bachelor’s De-

gree in Sociology with a concentration in Education. She has 

worked at Congdon for 4 years as a paraprofessional and has 

also taken on the role of PlayWorks Coach for the entire school. 

Principal Darcie Aungst shared, “Julie implements a junior 

coaching leadership program for 4th and 5th grade students and 

schedules and runs all of the Congdon recesses, making them 

safe, fun, and inclusive.”   

When Julie is not running or organizing recess, she is in the classroom helping students academically, 

socially, emotionally, and behaviorally. Principal Aungst went on to say, “Ms. Regan created a virtual 

stamp card to ensure our school could keep implementing PBIS during remote instruction. Julie’s posi-

tive, can-do attitude, willingness to help wherever needed, and love of New Bedford, make her an ex-

tremely valuable asset to the Congdon Community.”  

 

Quinn Donovan is a 2nd grade teacher at Hayden McFadden 

School. In her 3rd year of teaching, she brings a love of teaching 

and learning to her classroom and students. Principal Tammy 

Morgan stated, “Despite the challenges of hybrid teaching, Ms. 

Donovan has used her knowledge of technology to teach both in-

person and distant learning students at the same time thus trans-

forming her classroom into a blended community of learners. 

Whether students are logging in from their homes or the desks of 

their classroom, the learning has not stopped.” Driven by high 

expectations for all students, Ms. Donovan makes learning fun 

while building self-confidence in her students to try their best, take risks, and not give up even when the 

learning gets hard!  

After school, Ms. Donovan can be found teaching and working with English Language Learners in the 

EL after-school program as well as pursuing her reading specialist certification at American Interna-

tional College. Hayden McFadden is fortunate to have Ms. Donovan as part of their amazing team!  

Quinn Donovan 
2nd Grade Teacher 

Hayden McFadden Elementary School  

Employee Spotlight 

Julie Regan 
Paraprofessional 

James B. Congdon Elementary School 
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ONLY EMPLOYEES WHO SUBSCRIBE TO OUR BCBS HEALTH INSURANCE ARE ABLE TO PARTICIPATE 
 

Step Challenge instructions are available on the Benefits page HERE! 
 

To successfully complete this challenge, you will need to log 294,000 steps within 6 weeks, an average of 7,000 

steps a day, using a pedometer, Fitbit® or other device to keep track of steps. Steps must be entered into 

ahealthyme, either on the website, through the HealthyNow app, or through a connected Fitbit® device, to be 

counted toward the challenge goal.  

 

 
 

All employees that join the challenge will be entitled to the Fitbit Inspire 2, even if you received a Fitbit in the past!   
 

Please contact Marcia Tome in the Benefits Office at 508-997-4511 Ext. 14355 or 

email mtome@newbedfordschools.org to claim your Fitbit®.   
 

Employees who complete the challenge will be eligible to receive a $25.00 gift certificate.  Gift certificates will be 

issued to employees only. 

Enrollment period for the Spring Step Challenge: April 5, 2021 to April 18, 2021. 

 Challenge will begin April 12, 2021 and will end on May 24, 2021 at 11:59 pm. 

YOU’RE INVITED! 
JOIN OUR ANNUAL 

SPRING STEP CHALLENGE! 

SPREADING the LOVE 

THANK YOU to all who contributed to the Luvs and Huggies Valentine’s Diaper Drive for the Parenting Teen Program! 

Spearheaded by Marjorie Fernandes, the Superintendent’s Office collected 

diapers, wipes, and other goodies to be donated to our littlest future 

Whalers. Your generosity means a lot. Thank you so much for giving 

back to our young moms and our future students! 

https://www.newbedfordschools.org/UserFiles/Servers/Server_66938/File/STEP%20CHALLENGE%20INSTRUCTIONS%20SPRING%202021%20(1).docx
mailto:mtome@newbedfordschools.org
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https://www.graduateprogram.org/endicott-college/information-meetings/?utm_source=KTA_Endicott&utm_medium=Flyer%201&utm_campaign=SUFA21
https://www.graduateprogram.org/endicott-college/information-meetings/?utm_source=KTA_Endicott&utm_medium=Flyer%201&utm_campaign=SUFA21
https://www.graduateprogram.org/endicott-college/programs/professional-license-special-education-moderate-disabilities-m-ed/?site=e-flyer
https://www.graduateprogram.org/endicott-college/programs/professional-license-special-education-severe-disabilities-m-ed/?site=e-flyer
https://www.graduateprogram.org/endicott-college/programs/administrative-leadership-program-m-ed/?site=e-flyer
https://www.graduateprogram.org/endicott-college/programs/administrative-leadership-program-m-ed/?site=e-flyer
https://www.graduateprogram.org/endicott-college/programs/early-childhood-education-m-ed/?site=e-flyer
https://www.graduateprogram.org/endicott-college/programs/elementary-education-m-ed/?site=e-flyer
https://www.graduateprogram.org/endicott-college/programs/secondary-education-m-ed/?site=e-flyer
https://www.graduateprogram.org/endicott-college/programs/initial-license-special-education-severe-disabilities-m-ed/?site=e-flyer
https://www.graduateprogram.org/endicott-college/programs/special-education-and-aba-moderate-program-m-ed/?site=e-flyer
https://www.graduateprogram.org/endicott-college/programs/special-education-and-aba-severe-program-m-ed/?site=e-flyer
https://www.graduateprogram.org/endicott-college/programs/reading-and-literacy-program-m-ed/?site=e-flyer
https://www.graduateprogram.org/endicott-college/programs/initial-license-special-education-moderate-disabilities-m-ed/?site=e-flyer
mailto:kforeman@graduateprogram.org
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https://jetintoteaching.org/
https://jetintoteaching.org/
https://airtable.com/shrRd12wHzctvY29O
https://studentaid.gov/h/apply-for-aid/fafsa
https://www.mass.edu/osfa/programs/teacherprep.asp
mailto:jetintoteaching@gmail.com


 

 

 

NBPS proudly kicked off  both Music in our Schools Month, and 
Theatre in Our Schools Month on Monday, March 1st! 

The National Association for Music Education has designated 
March as Music in our Schools Month (MIOSM) since 1985. 

The Educational Theatre Association and the International 

Thespian Society have partnered with the American Alliance 

for Theatre & Education (AATE) to sponsor Theatre in Our 

Schools Month (TIOSM). 

The goal is to raise awareness of the importance and impact 

of music and theatre education in our schools. Visit our social 

media pages each day throughout the month of March as we 

share facts, photos, & videos that showcase the great work 

and experiences our students have every day in New Bedford 

Public Schools. 
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Do you have a story about your school that you’d 

like to share with the community? Send your idea 

or suggestion to the communications office:  

Thank You! 

What’s your story? What’s your story? 

You know great things are happening in your school.  Sharing  

them with the community  will  help raise the profile and rep-

utation of NBPS and foster public confidence and pride 

(District Goal 5).  Any aspect of  

school life is eligible: great staff, 

cultural focus, student achieve-

ments, collaborating with fami-

lies , special events and more. 

Tell us your school stories… 

We’ll take it from there! 

RMS ‘Winter Camp’ focuses on remediation in core content areas 
 

Roosevelt Middle School created a “Winter Camp” over the February Break to pro-
vide at-risk students additional help in their core classes, says Principal Dan Bossolt. 
“We have a strong system of tiered support for our students, but we knew we 
needed to develop new creative ways to help our students. Our school improve-

ment leadership team (SILT), which is com-
prised of teacher leaders and administra-
tors, identified those students most in need 
and created a unique and strong interven-
tion geared specifically to them. We collec-
tively decided to hold a Winter Camp during 
the February vacation where some of our 
most skilled teachers would implement a 
cross-curricular program that would engage 
selected students in a rigorous and mean-
ingful project that incorporates all four core 
content areas.” 

“Students have been challenged more than ever in many 
areas this year due to the pandemic,” Principal Bossolt said. Through a lot of plan-
ning, communicating and recruiting, the RMS team engaged over 70 students to 
commit to this learning opportunity. Using funds from a grant that RMS earned last 
year, 11 RMS teachers worked each day of the February break. Noting that teachers 
“ran a section of this project while supporting each child individually and in small 

groups,” Principal Bossolt said, “The result was a wonderful experience for these students 
and a boost to their core class grades. This remediation improved their overall averages in 
these classes and provided them with additional skills and knowledge. We are proud of all 
our students and staff that contributed to this work and we plan to run another camp this 
spring during April vacation as another strong intervention to support learning.” 

Student Work Samples 

Student Work Samples 


